Mather Lane — Pedestrian & Cycling Improvements

Wigan Council will be undertaking works to improve the walking and cycling environment
along Mather Lane and Brunswick St over the next few weeks, starting on Monday 6" March.

The works involve:

Improving traffic calming measures on the approach to St. Joseph's school to reduce
vehicle speeds.

Widening the footway along areas of Mather Lane to improve walking routes.
Introducing cycle symbols on the road to indicate cycling routes between the canal
and town centre to make drivers more aware of cyclists.

Introducing a formal crossing point for the school crossing patrol.

Every effort will be made to ensure unobstructed pedestrian and vehicular access during the
works, however, some disruption may occur from time to time.



